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Commander's Message
Comrades, 

Happy August! As we
begin this month, I want
to thank each and
everyone of you for
looking out for one
another on and around
Post property. We also
have to give thanks to
our detectives at the San Diego
Sheriff's Department for the arrests of
the three suspects from our burglaries.
Two of them, Phillip Hotchkiss and
Richard Adam Flores, made plea deals
and were sentenced last week to 8
years each. The third suspect, Justin
Grandys, had requested a trial, which
will start at the end of this month. I will
keep you all updated on court dates as
they get closer.

Our October 14th Annual Deep Pit
BBQ is quickly approaching. We need
volunteers and we need your support in
gathering auction items from local area
businesses.

Upcoming Post Events
See what's happening this month on our

Facebook page! Please click this link:

  

House Committee
Message
Comrades,

July was a pretty good month. We have
signed the contractor's bid to recoat the
deck. We did a test piece and will complete
the whole deck sometime this month. The
deck will have to be closed down for at
least five days, so we will plan accordingly.
  
Our Annual Deep Pit BBQ will be held on
Saturday, October 14 th. The event flier
should be out in early September. We are
looking for auction items, golf packages,
spa days, or anything you can think of. The
event will feature a potluck for the sides, so
please prepare and bring your favorite dish.
We are also looking for monetary donations
to help pay for some of the food.

Please attend the member's General
meeting held at 11 a.m. Saturday,
August 12th at the Post. Your input and
feedback on Post operations is welcome.

The House Committee will meet at 10 a.m.
a.m. Saturday, August 12th at the Post.

Thanks,

Mark
Post 9578 House Committee Chair
Mark Traplay

http://www.facebook.com/AlpineVFW9578/


VFW state officers including our State
Commander Tim Bryant will be at
dinner at our Post on Friday, August
4th. Feel free to say hi and welcome
them to our amazing Post.

We have a comment and suggestion
box in the entry room; please leave a
note if you have positive feedback and
or constructive suggestions.

Thank you and lets have an amazing
month! 

In closing as always, I am honored to be
your commander and deeply appreciate all
of you as members and patrons of this
great Post! 

If you need to reach out to me, please call
me at (858) 729-3911. I am here for you -
the Veterans, the Auxiliary, our families
and the community of Alpine!

God Bless you and God bless the United
States of America!

John
Post Commander
John Sullivan

CA VFW State Commander Tim
Bryant To Visit Alpine VFW Post 9578
Friday Night, August 4th

Timothy "Tim” Bryant is a retired Senior
Master Sergeant of the United States Air
Force who served from June 1981-July
2001. His assignments were George AFB,
CA, Clark Air Base, Republic of the
Philippines, Aviano Air Base Italy, Lajes
Field Azores, Portugal and RAF

Auxiliary
President's
Message
 
I hope this
message finds all
of you well during
our warm summer
weather.
Most of our board
attended the school of instruction on July
15th. We are trying hard to comply with the
rules and regulations and stay in good
graces within the Auxiliary organization.
Thank you to those and attendance, and to
Jeanne for picking up my information as I
was unable to attend.

The Post 9578 Auxiliary has resurrected
the Burgers with a View  on the first
Saturday of the month. If you would like to
volunteer to either assist in the kitchen or
donate food items, please let me know.

On July 4th, we hosted lunch at the Post. It
was well attended. Thank you to Jan
Bazdorf for taking on that project and to
Sherry Wheeler for donating her karaoke
time for entertainment. Also thank you to
Jayme Pritchett-Solorzano for putting
together beautiful baskets for a raffle.

We truly have a great team right now. We
are active and several members are
participating with volunteering. We can
always use more volunteers. Please
consider coming to meetings and
volunteering. We always need help to fulfill
our obligation of assisting veterans and
their families.

Jeanne Pate is chairing a bus trip to the
Del Mar Races. The trip will be on
Thursday, August 31. There is a sign-up
sheet at the Post Canteen.

We are trying to plan more fun activities to
bring more patrons to the Post.

Our next Auxiliary meeting will be held at



Lakenheath, England. 

​He earned his eligibility for the Veterans of
Foreign Wars as Chief, Air Traffic
Operations, 16th Air Expeditionary Wing,
NATO Stabilization Forces, Zagreb, Croatia
1998. There he led a combined unit of 12
USAF, British and Danish air traffic
controllers responsible for all Air Traffic
Operations and Close Air Support for
coalition and U.S. Forces in Croatia,
Yugoslavia and Bosnia-Herzegovina.

Please click on this link for more info:

CA VFW Commander Tim Bryant

Chaplain's
Message

Hello August! I hope
everyone had a
pleasant, safe and
enjoyable July alongside
your family and friends.  

I make a point to visit
VFW and American
Legion Posts within our
area. There is so much to talk about
among brothers from all branches of the
service.  Roughly 40% of those who join
the military get deployed to a combat zone,
the rest remain safe away from combat
areas. They serve as support for the
infantry soldier in other capacities.

What is a Chaplain?  There are no
chaplains in the Holy Scriptures, but the
great storyline of the Scriptures naturally
produces an activity that looks like
Chaplaincy, no matter what you might call
it. Therefore, we should encourage each
other and build each other up when called
upon to do so. In life, there are ups and
downs. When you are at a low point, a
mentor, a friend or perhaps your religious
representative can offer emotional support
and encouragement.

10 a.m. on Saturday, August 5th.

I have set up a new contact email for the
Auxiliary:

AlpineVFWAuxiliary9578@gmail.com

In addition, I can be reached at (619) 540-
6204.
Kindest regards,

Nancy
Post 9578 Auxiliary President
Nancy Hauer
 
A great way for members of the Alpine
community to support their Bert Fuller
VFW Post 9578 is to join the post auxiliary.
Check the Auxiliary Facebook page for
details; click on this link:
VFW Post 9578 Auxiliary

Auxiliary
Chaplain's
Message

Thank you!
I would like to thank
everyone that has
stepped up to help at
our VFW Post 9578
recently!

Our Auxiliary is really getting involved! The
Auxiliary’s Fourth of July burger/dog
lunch with 4 raffle baskets was a big
success – we served over 80 lunches!

If you are an Officer, Trustee, Volunteer, or

https://vfwca.org/di/vfw/v2/default.asp?pid=74101&d=y&subid=46168
https://www.facebook.com/bertfuller.vfwpost/


During our meetings at our Alpine VFW
Post 9578, we pray and ask the most
highest for blessings upon the members
and their families. However, for those of
you who know me well, constant prayers
are a daily blessing. Morning and evening
prayers are posted on my social media. I
post devotional prayers featuring wise
counsel for a safe, healthy and productive
day.

This month's prayer is from Corinthians
13:4-7

“Love suffers long and is kind; love does
not envy; love not parade itself, is not
puffed up; does not behave rudely, does
not seek its own, is not provoked, thinks not
evil; does not rejoice in iniquity, but rejoices
in the truth; bears all things, believes all
things, hopes all things, endures all things.”

I encourage all to pray often for family,
friends, comrades and members of the
armed forces on deployment or at the
home front.

Blessings,

Fred
Post 9578 Chaplain
Fred Rivera

Special Notice regarding
​Post Events, Meals

The prices displayed on various Post flyers
and menus and also in this newsletter are
subject to change without advance notice.
Thank you for your understanding.

you attend our Post regularly – thank you
for taking your valuable time and effort to
serve and support our Post.

Why did you want to become a VFW Post
or Auxiliary member? In name only?

Or did you become a member because you
served your Country in a war zone; or were
the spouse of someone that did; or the child
of a Veteran and you wanted to belong to a
great organization and to give back?

Did it make you proud to sign up/be sworn
in? Let’s keep that pride and enthusiasm
going.

Be so proud of your membership at our
Post 9578 that you want to make it
better! Come to the weekly game nights;
daily lunches and dinners; support our
weekend food and entertainment and
special events. Let’s make our VFW the
best Post in the VFW Mighty District #1!

Thank you for your consideration. Thank
you for being a proud member! Thank you
for getting involved. Thank you for
supporting Veterans and their families!

By your patronage you make it possible for
the Post and the Auxiliary to reach out to
Veterans in need, as well as our children
and community.

*Please support the Auxiliary for a lunch
of Burgers/Dogs with all the fixings from
11:30 a.m. - 2 p.m. on the first Saturday
of each month (our Auxiliary monthly
meeting day). And, again, I thank you!

In gratefulness and peace,

Jan
Post 9578 Auxiliary Chaplain
Jan Bazdorf

Canteen
Manager's
Message
 
Summer is here! Come
up to the Post to enjoy
our beautiful sunsets on
our deck and Friday and
Saturday night dinners,
with new items added to our menu.

50-50 and raffle baskets one dollar each or
six for five dollars. We are always looking



for donations...

Kimberly
Canteen / Entertainment Manager
Kimberly Rivera

Important Notice for all Post Members,
Auxiliary, invited guests and Visitors:

VFW Bert Fuller Post 9578 is a Drug-
Free Zone. If drugs are used on our Post's
property, it will put our ABC liquor license in
jeopardy, as well as our Post charter with
the National VFW.

Please report any violations of drug use on
Post property immediately to a Post
officer. Law enforcement will be contacted
and the offender will be subject to criminal
and legal consequences. Offenders will
lose their Post privileges and not be
allowed on Post property in the future.

Post Members Meetings - 2nd Saturday

​10 a.m. House Committee

11 a.m. General Meeting

Auxiliary Meetings - 1st Saturday/Month

10 a.m. Auxiliary

Contacting the Post

Phone: (619) 445-6040
Fax: (619) 445-8740



eMail: VFW9578cmd@gmail.com

Newsletter Submissions

Items for consideration may be emailed to

John.P.Sullivan1@gmail.com

Contact: (858) 729-3911
or mailed to the post at:

VFW Bert Fuller Post 9578
Attention: John Sullivan

844 Tavern Road
Alpine, CA 91901

Please note: newsletter submission
deadline is the 25th of the prior month.

VFW Post 9578 Hours of Operation

(Subject to change without advance notice -
call Post at (619) 445-6040 for details)

The Post will observe the following
business hours:

Sundays: 9 a.m. - close
Mondays: 11 a.m. - close
Tuesdays: 11 a.m. - close
Wednesdays: 11 a.m. - close
Thursdays: 11 a.m. - close
Fridays: 11 a.m. - close
Saturdays: 9 a.m. - close

Note: the Post closing time is dependent
upon attendance and varies per day.

If you have questions on the guidelines
please call the Post at (619) 445-6040.

FYI for Post Members!

House Committee meetings are held
every second Saturday of the month at

10 a.m.

Post Member meetings are held every
second Saturday of the month at 11 a.m.

Auxiliary Member meetings are held on
the first Saturday of the month at 10 a.m.

Show your pride in our Post by letting
people know you are a member of our
VFW Post 9578 and invite them to enjoy
the meals and events!

VFW Bert Fuller Post 9578



VFW Post Officers & Trustees

John Sullivan - Commander
Richard Simmons - Sr Vice Commander
Neal Zeitler - Jr Vice Commander
Theo Bazdorf - Quartermaster
Fred Rivera - Chaplain
John Rizzo - Adjutant
Jim Bilka - Judge Advocate
Rick Walsh - Service Officer

Fred Rivera - 1st Year Trustee
Rich Martindell - 2nd Year Trustee
James Abercrombie - 3rd Year Trustee

Mission Statement:

·       To foster camaraderie among United
States veterans of overseas conflicts
·       To serve our veterans, the military and
our communities
·       To advocate on behalf of all veterans
 
VFW Bert Fuller Post 9578 Vision is
to ensure that:

·       Veterans are respected for their
service
·       Always receive their earned
entitlements
·       Are recognized for the sacrifices they
and their loved ones have made on behalf
of this great country

VFW Bert Fuller Post 9578 Core
Values:

·       Always put the interests of our
members first
·       Treat donors as partners in our cause
·       Promote patriotism
·       Honor military service
·       Ensure the care of veterans and their
families
·       Serve our communities
·       Promote a positive image of the VFW
·       Respect the diversity of veteran
opinions



Auxiliary Officers

Nancy Hauer - President  
Jeanne Pate - Senior Vice
Jamye Pritchett Solorzano -
JrVice           
Jan Bazdorf - Chaplain
Pat Alston Aldrich - Treasurer 
Erika Simmons - Secretary        
Vikki Hemmen - Conductress
Sven Ricketts - Guard        

​Darren Pyle - Trustee #1
Bob Bealo - Trustee #2  
Olivia Wilkenson - Trustee #3

House Committee

Mark Traplay - Chairperson
Dan Focht - Member
Joel Murillo - Member
Richard Simmons - Member
John Rizzo - Member

Canteen / Entertainment

Kimberly Rivera - Canteen Manager
Sandy Curry - Canteen Assistant Manager

Volunteer Bartenders

April Ball
Darla Beery
Dani Caton
Jessica McKittrick
Katie Sharp
Sandy Curry

 
Our Newsletter Supporters

AAA Southern CA (619) 644-5128
Elyse Lobaugh

Alpine Artistic Florist  (619) 445-7974



Jamie Lewis
www.alpineartisticflorist.net

Alpine Dentistry (619) 445-8896
Jonar R. Bonifacio DDS Dr. "B"
Alpine Dentistry

​Accurate Land Surveys (619) 445-0110
Bill Russell

Alpine Computer & Tutor (619) 277-7858
Duncan Marks

Bisher's Quality Meats  (760) 789-1488
Dan Bisher
https://weareramona.com/listing/bishers-
quality-meats-ramona/

California Bank & Trust (619) 445-9321
Kellye Murphy

California Signs & Marketing (619) 258-2001
California Signs & Marketing

Clayco Solar Services (619) 971-2799
Clay Mauldin

Copy Corral  (619) 562-3660
Julie Walker
www.lakesidecopy.com

East County Karate  (619) 627-4850
Nathan Morton
http://ecmartialart.com

Kamps Propane  (619) 390-6304
Richard Edwords
www.kampspropane.com

Keller Williams  (619) 301-2301
Doris Fifer

Off The Hook Mobile Detailing (619) 760-5021
Jake Evans

On Line Bookkeeping & Tax Service
Roger Garay & Christy Kohl (619) 445-5523
www.olbts.com

Pet/House Sitting (619) 820-1827
Vikki Hemmen

Primary Residential Mortgage  (619) 722-1303
Chris Wiley
www.alpineprmi.com

Regional Elite Plumbing (619) 722-1049
Mike Putnam

Minister, First Nation Church (619) 890-8436
Theodore Alan Bazdorf

Three T RV  (619) 444-0047
Tim Tracey

http://www.alpineartisticflorist.net
http://www.alpinedentistry.com
https://weareramona.com/listing/bishers-quality-meats-ramona/
http://www.calsigns.net
http://www.lakesidecopy.com
http://ecmartialart.com
http://www.kampspropane.com
http://www.olbts.com
http://www.alpineprmi.com


www.3trv.com

http://www.3trv.com
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